
Reedsville Athletic Association is hosting                               
Deuces Wild! Dueling Pianos! 

Dueling Pianos at Cobblestone Creek in Brillion on March 9th.                                
Deuces Wild Dueling Pianos is a comedy and music act for all adults. 

The show starts at 8:30pm. Tickets are $15 in advance and $20      
at the door. Tickets can be purchased at Cobblestone Creek, Fox & Hounds, Jims   

Service, Marsh Inn and Iron Buffalo, or from any RAA member. Each ticket        
includes a $5 dinner coupon for Cobblestone Creek.                                                                                      

Proceeds will benefit youth sports in Reedsville. 

Free Bus ride to the Deuces Wild! Dueling Pianos on March 9th.  

The bus will be leaving Fox n Hounds at 7:45pm and heading to  
Cobblestone Creek in Brillion. Event tickets or driver tip not included, 
must need at least 15 people for the bus to run. Sign up today by calling 

920-242-0823 or sending an email to newman_42@hotmail.com.  
The bus will return to Fox n Hounds following the performance.  

R.A.A. 

BINGO AT THE MANOR 
Reedsville AMVETS #1032 will 
play Bingo at the Manor on  

Tuesday, March 6th  
from 1:00 until 3:00 P.M.   

Public is invited! Prizes - cookies 
and refreshments will be served.  

Come to the Manor  
for a fun time! 

It’s Spring and it is time for a Craft Sale! 
On March 17th, from 9 a.m. to 2:30 p.m., Behnke’s  
Country Center in Reedsville will host a Craft Sale.   
Food will be available.  Behnke’s Country Center  

is located on the corner of Sixth Street and  
Manitowoc Street in Reedsville. 

Brats and hamburgers sponsored by  
the Reedsville Lion’s Club 

Vendors Welcome - 920-754-4690 
Come and have fun! 

Reedsville News 
March 2012 

Reedsville  Sportsmen Club 

Friday Night Fish 
 

Started February 3rd 
and we are running for 

nine weeks through  
March 30th. 

 
Perch plates & chicken 

tenders along with 
choices of potatoes, rye 

bread, and coleslaw. 
 

Carry-outs available  
call 754-4884. 

Serving 4 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. 

 
Taus Live Wires 4-H Club 

will do the serving  
again this year. 

 

Excellent food and 
great community 
groups to support!   

Now accepting bookings for 2012 at the  
Reedsville Fire Fighters Park.  

Bookings go on a first come, first serve basis.   
If interested call Brandon at (920)860-0371. 

Recycling  Workshop 
633 Manitowoc Street,  

920-754-4021 

Hours:    Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 

Panther and Reedsville 

Sports Apparel  
available at Jim’s Golf Cars 
located on Manitowoc Street, 
Reedsville.  A variety of 
items are on display and 

ready for your team spirit to 
be shown with pride at your 
next sporting event or out 
and about in the community.  
New items are being ordered 
and any Panther apparel is an 
excellent gift giving idea for 
the little or big Panther.  If 
you have a request or any 
questions please call  

920-905-3710. 

Panther Pride is Alive!   

Support your local schools,  
businesses, and  

community organizations.   
Together we make our community a 
successful and wonderful place  

to grow and live.   



Notes from the Village Hall 
 
USH 10 Project Information Meeting is scheduled for March 8th, 
2012 from 5:00-6:30 pm at the Reedsville Village Hall, 217 Menasha 
St. This meeting will be presented by representatives of the Wisconsin 
Dept of Transportation. 

 

April Election 

   There will be a spring election on Tuesday, April 3, 2012 for Court  
of Appeals Dist. II, Circuit Ct. Branch II, County Board, Village Trus-
tees and School Board.  Polls will be open at the Reedsville Municipal 
Building, 217 Menasha St., from 7:00 am until 8:00 pm. 
 
NEW CHANGES FOR VOTING:  Beginning in 2012: 

Voters cannot receive a ballot until you have met the photo ID  
requirement:  You will need to present an accepted form of photo 

ID (Wisconsin Drivers License).  If you do not have a driver’s 
license, you may obtain a free ID for purposes of voting at a 
Dept. of Motor Vehicle office. 

Voters must sign the poll book to obtain a ballot.  Voters unable to 
sign the poll book because of a physical disability are exempt.   

 

Voter Registration Information    

   The federal Help America Vote Act of 2002 (HAVA) and Wisconsin 
State Statutes require all voters in Wisconsin to be registered in order to 
vote after January 1, 2006. You can register to vote up until the Friday 
before the election or on Election Day.  You must reside at your ad-
dress for 28 consecutive days to be eligible to vote and proof of resi-
dence is required. 
 

Absentee Ballots: 

Absentee voting in the Clerk’s office is now restricted to the two 
weeks before an election and ends at the close of business on 
the Friday before the election.  Voter must present a photo ID 

Absentee requests for ballots beginning 2012 must be accompanied 
by a photocopy of an acceptable form of voter ID. 

 
Cat & Dog Licenses are due on or before April 1st.  Unspayed females 
and unneutered males are $10.00 each.  Spayed females and neutered 
males are $5.00 each.  You must show proof of a valid rabies shot.  

Failure to obtain a license by April 1st, will result in a late fee of 

$15.00 per pet.   

 

Direct Deposits for Utility Bills:  You can have your utility payment 
deducted automatically from your checking or savings account.  Forms 
can picked up at either the Village Clerk-Treasurer office or the  
Denmark State Bank – Reedsville. 
 
Clerk/Treasurer’s Office Hours:  Monday thru Thursday, 8:00 am to 
3:00 pm and Friday, 8:00 am to 1:00 pm.   Office is located at the 
Reedsville Municipal Building, 217 Menasha Street 
 
Recycling Pick-Up:  March 9th  & 23rd, 2012 
 
Water Softeners:  Any water softener installed after March 15, 2010, 
must be rated to have a salt efficiency of at least 4000 grains of hard-
ness removed per pound of salt used, must be approved and inspected 
by a representative of the Village of Reedsville and must regenerate on  
demand only 
 

Easter for Kids 
St. John - St. James  
PTO will be hosting  

Easter for Kids  
The 12 Eggs of Easter on  
Saturday, March 31, 2012 

from 1pm-3pm at St.  
John -St. James Lutheran 
School.  All children ages 3 

years to 4th grade are  
invited.  Please register your 

children by visiting our  
website, stjohnstjames.com 

and click on the link for 
Easter for Kids or contact 

Becky Busse at  
754-4936.  Come and  
celebrate God's gift to  
us - our risen Savior! 

Zion Wayside Lutheran School 
 

OPEN HOUSE  
School & Day Care 

Monday, March 12, 6-8 pm 
 

REGISTRATION 2012 – 2013  
 

Kindergarten – All day 5 days a week  
No Tuition but other School Fees apply  

 
4K Preschool - 3 days a week, M-W-F 

 Half-day or Full-day Options   
 

 For more information call school at, 864-2468. 
 

Zion Wayside Lutheran School 
8374 County Road – W 
Greenleaf, WI  54126 

(Where Co. Rds. G & W meet) 
 

Enjoy an Old 

Fashioned  

Friday Fish Fry  

at Fox and 
Hounds  

every Friday,  
plus our full 

menu.   
Serving  

4:30 - 9 p.m. 
Reservations call 

754-4086 



Is it more than just heartburn?  
Many people suffer from daily heartburn and about 25-35% of 
these people have Gastroesophageal Reflux Disease (GERD), a 
more serious medical condition. Too much stomach acid in the 

esophagus can cause a painful and irritating inflammation. GERD, 
or chronic heartburn, develops when stomach acid repeatedly 

comes into contact with the lining of the esophagus. Over time, this 
acid reflux may cause bleeding, ulcers or a pre-cancerous condition 
called Barrett’s esophagus or other serious medical complications.  

 

 Some lifestyle changes that can reduce the reflux and heartburn 
symptoms include:  
• losing weight  

• avoiding alcohol, chocolate, citrus juice or other known irritants  
• avoiding large meals  

• waiting at least three hours after eating before lying down  
• elevating the head of the bed six to eight inches  

 

There are different types of drugs used to treat chronic heartburn. 
These include over-the-counter antacids, H2 blockers (such as  
Tagamet, Zantac, Axid and Pepcid) and proton pump inhibitors 
(PPI’s) such as Prilosec and Prevacid. If these drugs do not help 

your symptoms, your health care provider may suggest prescription 
meds. Sometimes surgery can be done when all else fails.  

 

If you need to take antacids more than twice a week or your  
heartburn symptoms persist after taking the medication, please  
consult with your health care provider so you can be properly  

diagnosed and treated for this chronic condition. Remember, if left 
untreated, GERD can lead to more serious medical conditions.  

 

Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at  

Aurora Health Center in Reedsville. To schedule  

an appointment, call 920-754-4337.  

SUNRISE HORSE FARM 
Sunrise Horse Farm says THANK YOU to the 
people that have responded to be volunteers 
here at the farm.  As some of the new  
volunteers are temporarily layed off, they will 
be going back to work so please consider what 
you can do to help us.   
 
 Areas of urgent need: 
Morning (especially) and evening chores 
 

 Other needs: 

Organizing the tool area, keeping the barn clean 
& neat (sweeping, etc.) 
 General office work  
Update & maintain facebook 
Organize photos 
Post items on Craig's list 
  

Be a mentor - God has given everyone a gift to 
be shared with others -  June of 2011 Sunrise 
Horse Farm had 56 sessions for children/teens 
July we had 47 sessions.  A session could be  
30 - 90 minutes.  And we have students that 
volunteer here for 2-3 hours a day which need 
direction and interaction.  
 Be a part of making a difference in the life of 
someone, it will be worth your while just to see 
the smile on their faces when they have accom-
plished a task or know that they feel needed. 
 
 Mark your calendars - Summer Gallop will be 
July 28 & 29 and we will need volunteers in 
various areas. 
 
Thank you for whatever role you can fulfill as a 
volunteer.  We look forward to hearing from 
you by phone, email or the website. 

 Sunrise Horse Farm, Inc. 
17226 Limekiln Rd. 
Reedsville, WI 54230 

920.772.4135 
sunrise_horsefarm@yahoo.com 
sunrisehorsefarm.yolasite.com 

 Holy Family Parish, Brillion 

22
nd

 Annual Friday Fish Fry 
Friday, March 2

nd
, 2012, 3:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. 

Carryout's available - 11:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. , call 920-756-2535 

Location:  Holy Family Church (Social Hall) – Hwy 10  Brillion 

Serving:  Perch, Shrimp, Smelt, Pike,  

Combo (Perch/Smelt) and Fish Sandwiches 

For questions or to call ahead orders:  920-756-2535 

Sponsored by: Holy Family Parish and  

Catholic Financial Life Branch 80- Reedsville 

Reedsville News 

The next Reedsville News deadline for the April issue 
is no later than noon on March 23rd.   

Submissions can be emailed to ragd@reedsville.org    

Thank you! 

FOR ALL YOUR SNOW REMOVAL NEEDS 

RESIDENTIAL OR BUSINESS 
PARKING LOTS 
DRIVEWAYS 

SIDEWALKS  
RURAL DRIVEWAYS 

 
CALL PAUL AT (920) 754-4126  

OR  (920) 374-1255 

FULLY INSURED  
FREE ESTIMATES 

23 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE 



SIMPLE SECRETS TO PREVENTING FLU, COLDS  

AND OTHER CONTAGIOUS DISEASES 

There is an old saying, "Prevention is better than cure," and it is true.   
It is much better to stay well than to spend time trying to recover.   
Here are four simple secrets to avoiding the flu, colds or other  

contagious diseases...using Natures Sunshine Products. 
1.  Practice basic sanitation - you don't have to go crazy disinfecting  
everything to avoid infections.  Make your own natural antimicrobial 
soap, simply mix 5-10 drops of Guardian Essential Oil Blend with a 
few ounces of Sunshine Concentrate.  Or rub Silver Shield Gel onto 

your hands as a natural waterless hand sanitizer.   
2.  Eat Healthy 

Infection breeds easily in weakened or damaged tissue  
and in a congested and clogged body.  Avoid sugar and refined  

carbohydrates and eat lots of fresh fruits and vegetables.   
3.  Reduce your stress 

Stress lowers your immune system.  Do something every day  
that is fun and relaxing for you:  take a warm bath, go for a  
walk or engage in a favorite sport or hobby.  Nutri-Calm is  

a great choice if you are under stress. 
4.  Boost your immune defenses with supplements 

One of the great things about natural remedies is that they can actually 
boost your body's natural immune defenses.  Immune  
Stimulator, Vitamin C, Vitamin D3, and Trigger  

Immune will boost your immune system.  
REST..often we get sick because we simply push ourselves too hard. 
March special - 25% off the retail price of any product in this ad 

For more information on this topic, contact me: 
Mary Ellen Kiel 

Roadway  To Health 
920-772-4135 

maryellen@mysnsp.com 
www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

LENTEN FISH FRY 
 

St Joseph Parish, Kellnersville 
Friday, March 2nd 

Serving from 4pm to 8pm in the parish hall. 
Menu includes hand breaded Haddock,  
Pike or Smelt, served with fries or  
homemade potato salad, coleslaw, 

and dessert. Grilled cheese available for kids. 
For carry outs call, 732-3770 

40th Anniversary of the 

Wisconsin Elderly Nutrition  

Program Photo Contest  
 

Currently, the Wisconsin Elderly Nutrition Program 

has a beautiful fall landscape poster with the  

tagline "Sharing the Bounty of Wisconsin: The  

Wisconsin Elderly Nutrition Program” which is  

used to represent the Elderly Nutrition Program.   

The program is looking to create an updated poster 

and needs a new photo. The photo should come 

from a nutrition program participant, their  

caregiver or family, or from someone whose life has 

been touched by the Wisconsin Elderly Nutrition 

Program and the Manitowoc County Senior  

Congregate or Home Delivered Meal Program.  

 

Although the photo can be of anything, it  

should be something that represents what  

the Elderly Nutrition Program means to you,  

along with a tagline.   

 

For more information or to submit a photo call 

Alyssa at the Aging & Disability Resource Center, 

920-683-4180 by March 30, 2012. 

Shane Wendt Trucking LLC 
Collins, WI 

Snowplowing & Hauling Service 
3yd. dump truck to haul  
any type of material 

Shane Wendt - 920-323-9177 

Fox & Hounds   

Saturday Prime Rib Special 

 
King Cut (16 oz.)  - $15.95 

Queen Cut  (12 oz.)  - $12.95 
Plus full menu. 

Every Saturday, 4:30 - 9 p.m. 
Reservations, 754-4086 

Friends of St. Patrick, Inc.  

Celebrate St. Patrick’s Day 
The Friends of St. Patrick, Inc. are taking reservations for 
their annual St. Patrick’s Day celebration  taking place at 
Gill’s Bar & Grill in Whitelaw on Saturday, March 17, 2012. 
The day will begin with a 10:30 A.M. Mass at St.  
Michael’s Church in Whitelaw.  The mass will be followed by  
a corned beef, cabbage,  & chicken buffet with all the trim-
mings, plus dessert and beverage, serving  
from Noon -1:00 P.M. 
 
The day will continue with entertainment by Jean & LeRoy 
Stahl.   All this unlimited fun for only $17.00 per person. 
Phone Bernie at  920-6826601 or Lenora at  
920-684-6471 for your reservations, by March 10th.  
For more information about The Friends of St.  
Patrick Inc. and all their un-coming events go to their web 
site: http://sites.google.com/site/
friendsofstpatrickincorporated/about-us 
 

Hope to see you all at the 

“Wearing of the Green”!  


